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Principal’s Corner 
 

With all that’s going on in the world, it’s easy to 

get caught up in negativity. We are all so fortunate in 

so many ways—for example, the 71 students that 

come through these doors here at SCS every day are 

sure to put a smile on anyone’s face! I feel extremely 

fortunate to be able to interact with them each day, 

and for the opportunities we have to interact with 

our SCS families as well. I hope that we are all able to 

go in to this holiday season with a thankful and 

grateful heart, acknowledging even the smallest of 

blessings that surround us.  

 

Wishing you and yours a peaceful, restful, and 

memorable Thanksgiving!  

     Mrs. Mathieu 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 If there is a weather situation that deems it 

necessary to have a snow day (or a 2-hour delay or 

early dismissal), Superintendent Beasley will contact 

the principals. At that point, I will send out a One-

Call, informing you of the plan for the day, whether it 

be a delay or full-day cancellation.  Calls will be made 

between 5:45 and 6:30 AM. If you have not heard 

from the school by 6:30 AM, plan on having school 

that day.   

There are also a couple of important pieces of 

information to remember on days that we have a      

2-hour delay: 

 

 Breakfast is not served if there is a 2-hour 

delay. 

 There will be no Pre-K if there is a 2-hour 

delay.  

 The bus will pick your child up 2-hours later 

than normal. So, if (s)he is normally picked up 

at 6:45, (s)he will be picked up at 

approximately 8:45.  

 School will start at 10:00 AM, rather than 

8:00 AM. 

 Please be patient with bus pick-up/drop-off 

times, as they may be slightly delayed 

depending on the weather. 

 

If you have any questions, please call the school.  

We’d be more than happy to help you! 
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October Students of the Month 

Xander Gendreau, Sean Warren, Jackson 

Hodge, Mallorie Berry, Kala McAllaster, 

Moriah Marchand, Karissa Sweatt, Julia 

Noyes 

 

 

 

 

Title I News from Mrs. Stebbins 

Hello Families, 

 November is long gone and December is finally 

here! For many students, this is one of the most exciting 

times of year to be at school (second, of course, to June). 

 With that being said, I have noticed an incredibly 

strong ownership of learning from the students. Despite 

this upcoming holiday season, they have remained 

focused and eager to learn. The level of effort and 

enthusiasm is commendable. 

 My writing groups are wrapping up their 

Thanksgiving-inspired personal narratives. This 

assignment was student-directed to see what skills they 

have learned so far. As hard as it was to be an observer, I 

am very pleased with the outcome of their final projects 

and all the skills they have mastered so far this year. I look 

forward to starting informational writing during “Walk to 

Read” very soon. As for my kindergarten friends, they 

have remained enthusiastic and eager to practice letter 

names and sounds. Each day, they join in on the activities 

and are sad to see them end. Way to go everybody! Keep 

up the great work.  

News from Pre-K / K 

November may be a short month, but the days go 

by fast and are jam-packed! In Math, Kindergarten is 

continuing to practice the numbers 0-10, including 

recognizing, reading, writing, counting, and comparing. In 

Science, we have learned a bit about rocks and the 

different ways they are formed. We did an experiment 

where we tried to make a sedimentary rock in a cup. 

Children who added a little bit of glue were successful, 

but those who added a lot of glue ended up with a gooey 

mess even after more than a week of drying time.  In 

Language Arts, both Pre-K and Kindergarten have been 

working on capital letters. We have now learned how to 

read and write all of them except A, I, J, and T, which we'll 

focus on after Thanksgiving break. Once we are done the 

capital letters, we'll cycle through the alphabet again, this 

time focusing on the lowercase letters.  

    Mrs. Hemon 

News from Grades 1 & 2  

First and Second grade has had a busy November! 
It seems as though the month just began and now we are 
already nearing the end!    

In Math, second grade continues to learn about 
place value to 100.  We have practiced different strategies 
to add and subtract two double digit numbers.  Most of 
the strategies have focused on mental addition and 
subtraction or using the 100’s chart to add or 
subtract.   We are now diving in deeper to learning how to 
add numbers to 100. First graders have continued to 
practice addition to 20.  We have practiced different 
strategies, such as adding doubles, doubles plus one, and 
making a ten to add. In addition to the lesson of the day, 
students start warming up their math brain with a math 
activity, reviewing the skill learned from the previous day, 
and are playing a math game that is focused on skills we 
are learning or have learned,  

 
In Social studies, we are learning about 

communities.  We learned about what makes up a 
community, how there are different types of communities 
and who our community helpers are.   Students were very 
excited to share what job they want when they grow up! 

 
    Mrs. Ricker 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

News from Grades 3 & 4 

November has been quite a busy month. Math 

has taken a large leap forward into multiplication. Soon 

we will start a friendly Math Masters competition as 
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students take timed math fact quizzes. They have to get 

all the simple multiplication problems on each of 3 tests 

correct to be considered a “master” at that table… at 

which point, a student would move on to the next table to 

memorize. We will also be using some popular songs and 

more traditional ways to make sure that multiplication 

and division facts are memorized. Please help your child 

out at home, since fact mastery can have a huge impact 

on your child’s future success with math.  

Social Studies has taken a turn toward early 

America with a study of the time of the Pilgrims seen 

through the eyes of the Magic Tree House creator author 

Mary Pope Osborne. Reading both a fictitious adventure 

story and a nonfiction research guide has been an 

interesting time. We have also been writing down notes 

about various acts of kindness that we have seen to try to 

get our Kindness Cornucopia to overflow. Thanksgiving is 

a terrific time to practice an attitude of gratitude, as we 

all have so many things to be grateful for… including a 

wonderful classroom community and fabulous school!  

Students in third and fourth grade also presented 

their first book reports of the year. Here are some photos, 

below. Check out the creativity! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Mrs. Hodge 

News from Grade 5 

It hardly feels like a month has passed, yet here 

we are at the end of November with Thanksgiving upon 

us. We pack our days with so much knowledge and skill 

practice that it is no wonder we wake with such 

sleepiness in our eyes.  

We are reviewing division basics from years past 

and buffing out the rust. It is coming back to everyone 

which is good because we'll be building on those division 

concepts with dividing by 2 digit divisors and then 

multiplying and dividing decimals. 

We just finished Harry Potter and the Sorcerer's 

Stone last week and will compare the book and the movie 

this week and after the short break. We'll also do a small 

project related to the book. Next up, will be going back 

and reviewing more grammar topics which will also 

culminate with a project displaying what they have 

learned. 

Students are now looking to the skies to know 

what the weather may bring in a day or two instead of (or 

in addition to) looking it up online, television, or hearing it 

on the radio. It is amazing what you can know just based 

on observation and feel. We have studied air masses, 

fronts, pressure systems, and the clouds to help us predict 

the weather. Now we will make our own maps to reflect 

some of this knowledge. 

After various European countries sent explorers 

to claim land in North America, more people were sent 

over to create colonies. The concept of colony has been a 

bit confusing for students to grasp. We are constantly 

reiterating that we (USA) have not always been a separate 

country of our own. As we study the development of the 

original 13 colonies, this is beginning to make more sense 

to many. How and why these colonies came about help us 

understand the progression of a country's development.  

After all this brain work, take some much needed 

time to rest over the Thanksgiving break and come back 

refreshed and ready for more.  

HAPPY THANKSGIVING to all!!!    
    Ms. Wonkka 

News from JH Science 
In sixth grade, students are working on the 

difference between physical properties and chemical 

properties of matter.  They recently did a lab entitled 

“Cleaning Pennies.”  They learned the chemical reaction 

of a mixture of vinegar and salt can react to pennies to 

clean them.  Terms such as sublimation, melting point, 

boiling point, evaporation and condensation is also being 

learned.  Students were asked to create their own power 

point presentation to further illustrate their 

understanding. 
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Do you know how many layers there are to the 

atmosphere? Seventh grade students can tell you.  

Students just started a new unit in Earth Science about 

the atmosphere.  They are learning the importance of the 

atmosphere and how it works.  Grade 7 also furthered 

their understanding of photosynthesis and cellular 

respiration by doing a virtual lab on the growth of plants. 

What is the difference between velocity and 

speed?  Do you know how to calculate speed of an 

object?  Eighth grade students know that you need to 

know about distance and time in order to calculate speed.  

Students just started a new unit in physical science about 

motion.  Soon they will be learning about acceleration, 

collisions, and momentum.  They recently also did a 

virtual lab on motion and did a hands- on lab on the topic 

of inertia involving a playing card and a coin. 

     Mr. Kennedy 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News from JH ELA & Social Studies 
Happy Thanksgiving from SCS Junior High 

Students! 

We are all working on research projects in our 

Social Studies classes. Grade 6 students are looking for 

information on Ancient Mesopotamia to use to create 

projects to share their knowledge. The seventh grade 

students are creating a travel brochure for a major 

Canadian city. They have included attractions, 

accommodations, restaurants, and pictures on their 

brochures. I can’t wait to see the finished products. The 

grade eight students have been researching one of the 

thirteen original colonies and will follow up with a project 

to display their learning. 

ELA classes have continued reading several 

selections this month. Shiloh is the novel we are 

continuing to read in grades six and seven. A Long way 

from Chicago is the novel we continuing to read in grade 

eight ELA classes. In all junior high classes we have started 

using a daily word activity from the book titled ”100 

words every middle-schooler should know, from the 

Editors of the American Heritage Dictionaries”. 

Have a wonderful holiday! 

    Mrs. Stebbins 

News from JH Math  

In our sixth grade math class students have been 

working a lot with the operations with fractions. Students 

will be finalizing their recipes that correspond with their 

given scenario cards. Moving forward, we will be working 

more with patterns and equations. Students will be 

solving for variables within given patterns, creating tables 

and solving word problems.  

In our seventh grade math class students have be 

working on conversions of fractions, decimals and 

percentages. Students will be mastering their knowledge 

of operations with decimals over the next couple of 

weeks. As an extension of prior knowledge students will 

be introduced to and working with negative exponents as 

well this month.  

Students are finishing up a lot of work with 

inequalities, solving, writing, and graphing. The upcoming 

units will consist of working a lot with equations. Students 

will be reviewing solving for equations, as well as 

numerical and algebraic expressions. A new mathematical 

concept students will be familiarizing themselves with is 

the properties of equality.  

    Ms. Saari 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News from the Media Center 

In keyboard class, students in grades 3 and 4 are 

finishing learning the keyboard and will be improving 

accuracy and speed.  Some students in grade 5 are 

transitioning to the typing program, “Mavis Beacon”.  This 

program uses lessons, dictation, transcriptions, and 

games to help students improve their skills.  In the next 
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few weeks, all fifth grade students will make that 

transition as well. 

In computer classes, grades six through eight are 

using Microsoft Excel. They have been learning formulas 

and will be reviewing charts and graphs.  

Don’t forget to continue saving box tops!  Look 

for them on your holiday baking needs.  There will be a 

Christmas raffle the last week of school before the 

holidays. 

I hope everyone has a happy Thanksgiving. 

    Mrs. Placey 

 

Title I News from Mr. Kennedy 

I continue to assist students in the upper and 

lower grades with their studies.  Recently I have been 

working with some individual students to help improve 

their performance in math studies.  I continue to work 

directly in the classroom with Mrs. Ricker’s class and Mrs. 

Hemon’s class as well.  The 1st graders are working hard 

on addition and subtraction using the whole-part-part 

model, and the kindergarteners are learning about rocks 

and all their properties.  I am also helping them with their 

writing after listening to a story.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Calendar of Events 
 

DECEMBER 3, 2018  
School Board Meeting, 4:15 PM 

 
DECEMBER 5, 2018 

11:50 Student of the Month 
12:00 Early Release 

 
DECEMBER 7, 2018 

Quarter 2 Progress Reports 
 

DECEMBER 12, 2018 
Everett Frizzell visits 

 
DECEMBER 20, 2018 

Christmas Concert, 6 PM 
 

DECEMBER 24-28, 2018 
No School- Merry Christmas! 

 
JANUARY 1, 2019 

No School- Happy New Year! 
 
 
 
 

All the information you need 

for SCS events! 
 

Check it out~ 
 

stewartstown.sau7.org  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


